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Congratulations to Chloe Barrett and Tom Milson who have been elected 2016 School Captains 

and Ashley Littlewood and Cooper White as 2016 Vice Captains. The four student leaders were 

announced at a special assembly last Monday following speeches and subsequent elections by all 

students Years 7 – 12. The speeches delivered by the candidates for captain were passionate, 

moving and proactive. The high level of confidence, belief and passion for our school during the 

speeches brought a number of small tears to my eyes and I am more confident than ever that our 

future will continue to go from strength to strength.  

 

 

 

 

It was wonderful last week to share in a presentation at Electrolux where Georgie Clarke in Year 

10 was presented with an Ipad to complement her already presented Iphone 6 due to her win 

in the ‘People’s Choice Award along with her previous win in the Artist Choice Section. Our 

school is also grateful to receive 2 new fridges as a result of the awards. Well done Georgie!  

Congratulations to our Orange High Chess team who following wins against all of the local          

government and non-government schools defeated St Stanilaus College in the next round of 

the NSW State Junior Chess League.  

It was terrific to see the amazingly high standard and number of parents viewing the Major 

Projects for the Higher School Certificate in Industrial Technology, Visual Arts and Extension 2 

English last Friday. The standard of work is the highest I have seen and exemplifies the efforts of 

students and teachers.  

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for the many parents and community members who attended and made the night the 

night such a success.  

Congratulations to our Senior Girls Hockey Team who have made it into the top 8 of the State. 

An inspiring achievement and we look forward to following the progress in the coming weeks as 

they seek to crack the top 4, always a challenge as they come up against the Sports High Schools 

on the east coast. 

Finally, congratulations to our incredibly talented Year 9 Inquistive Minds Team who took out 

the Schools Division and then the teams division last week in Bathurst. Eliza Owens, Liesel 

Haberecht, Jacob McMullen & Cosette Craig were simply outstanding. We look forward to 

hosting next years Inquistive Minds competition here at Orange High.  

David Lloyd 

Principal 

 

Chloe Barrett Tom Milson Ashleigh Littlewood Cooper White 



Hello everyone, 

What a busy and rewarding Term Three! 

Last week on Friday 28 August, four elite chess players accompanied me to St Stanilaus College, Bathurst for the fifth round 
of the NSW Junior Chess League 2015 second division competition. We were received with warmth and graciousness by the 
Principal, Dr Anne Wenham into the chess room. The match was intense and full of exciting moments with Marly Hevers at 
table one, Zac Giger on table two, David Clare at table three and Caleb Giger at table four. We won the overall match by   
winning on three tables out of four. This qualifies us for the next round against La Salle Academy, Lithgow. Mr Gordon       
Weber, the Chess Coordinator was impressed by the manners and the neat uniforms of our students. 

It’s a pleasure to watch the kids grow and evolve in their area of interest at Orange High School. Chess club is one of those 
exciting learning times to pursue interest in this wonderful game. 

As one of the international grand masters Mr Viswanathan Anand says, “Chess is like a language, the top players are very 
fluent at it. Talent can be developed scientifically but you have to find first what you are good at.” 

Please encourage your family to enjoy this game more often. The Chess Titans in the school laptops and websites like 
www.chess.here.com are worth checking out. 

Regards, 

Mrs M Sood,  Chess Co-ordinator, 

Well done team Orange High on your fundraising efforts for            

Daffodil Day this year!!!  WOW ............. $859.40!!!   

Congratulations team!!! 



an exhibition of the major practical works of  this years HSC students 



The HSIE Faculty is fortunate to offer a large range of subjects to the students of Orange High School. Year 11 and 

12 students can study Ancient History, Business Studies, Modern History, Legal Studies, Society and Culture,          

Information Processing, Japanese, and Work Studies.  

As many year 12 students studying these subjects get ready for their HSC Examination, Year 11 students 
are completing their Preliminary course, and Year 10 students are hopefully looking forward to begin the 
study of some of these exciting and interesting courses. The following is a small 'taster' of just a few 
things the Year 11 and 12 HSIE students get up to. 
 
Business Studies students have recently created a business plan for their very own T-shirt producing 
company. Students designed their own T-shirt and then determined how they would produce, market 
and distribute their product. Some students had some creative designs and innovative ideas.  
 
Year 11 Society and Culture students recently made an attempt to put themselves in a position where 
they might experience a cross cultural exchange. Some students, whilst still in a relatively familiar           
environment, experienced more culture shock than they initially anticipated. Eleanor Delaney and Freya 
Hawke took the social experiment to the extreme, dressing quite differently to their usual attire, wearing 
all black and using dark makeup and hair spray. 
  
The students conducted this social observation in the main street of Orange, observing people’s                  
reactions from both their own and from a secondary observer’s point of view.  
 
Ancient History students have been given a new perspective on the ancient sites they are studying               
following Mrs Paine's recent trip to many historically significant sites throughout Europe. We're sure her 
first hand experience will help her continue to inspire students’ interest in the ancient past.  
 
Work Studies students recently went on an excursion to a local job agency, hearing from industry             
professionals about the methods involved in applying for and getting a job. This activity builds on the  
students study of how employment and different workplaces operate.  
 
Any students thinking about the subjects they'd like to study in the future should feel free to talk to their 
History or Geography Teacher.  
 
Adam Gray 
History and Geography Teacher  

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE WEEK 9 Term 3 -  7th to 11th September 2015 

Year 7 HSIE World Geography (research task), PDHPE (meal plan assessment) 

Year 8 HSIE World Geography (research task) 

Year 9 English (Shakespearean portfolio of work), Marine Studies (Navigation theory exam), Mathematics (end of term test), Music 

(performance), Photo & Digital Media (photographic artist study) 

Year 10 English (drama task), Marine Studies (tides & currents theory), Mathematics (end or term test), Music (performance), PHDPE -

mandatory (research task) Photo & digital media (film unit), Science (processing & analysing data) 

Year 11 End of course examinations 

Year 12 --------------- 



Free Career resources for students and their families from the National Disability Coordination Officer 
Programme. 
Get Ready for Study and Work http://www.uws.edu.au/ndco/getreadytoptips 
Choosing Your Path: Disclosure a personal Decision http://www.uws.edu.au/ndco/disclosure 
Get Ready for Uni http://www.uws.edu.au/ndco/getready 
Job Access www.jobaccess.gov.au 

Scholarship Information for Year 12 student to  
kick start a career as a teacher. 

  
Successful students will get paid while they study and be guaranteed a permanent teaching position in a NSW         
public school.  
  
Up to 300 scholarships ( including 80 for Aboriginal students), 50 teach.Rural scholarships and 25 cadetships are 
available to HSC students. 
  
Scholarship programs offer generous financial benefits, with  teach.Rural scholars eligible for up to $35,000 while 
completing a five year teacher education program. The cadetship program provides students with a part-time job 
as a paraprofessional in a NSW public school where they will gain valuable knowledge and skills under the guidance 
and supervision of experienced teachers. 
The closing date for the receipt of applications and supporting documentation for the 2016 Teacher Education 
Scholarship Program, teach.Rural Scholarship Program, GTIL Cadetship Program and GTIL Internship Program  
is the 18th September 2015. 

For further information go to teach.nsw.edu.au, contact the Scholarships Team on telephone 1300 301 435 or by 
email at scholarships@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander applicants for a Teacher Education Scholarship may wish to contact the          
Department's Aboriginal Employment and Career Development Team on telephone 02 9836 9103 or by email at 
Aboriginal.Employment@det.nsw.edu.au to obtain further information and assistance. 

 

Our long awaited new lift is now in operation.  This lift 

incorporates the latest technology and is large enough to 

take wheelchair bound students.  

We do ask that if your student does have a pass due to 

an injury, could they please use the lift sensibly and    

ensure that they do not take additional student in the 

lift. One designated support person is allowed if they 

need assistance with carrying bags and so on. 

If at any stage your child cannot negotiate the stairs         

safely due to injury of disability, please contact the 

school office for a lift pass. 

http://www.uws.edu.au/ndco/getreadytoptips
http://www.uws.edu.au/ndco/getreadytoptips
http://www.uws.edu.au/ndco/getreadytoptips
mailto:scholarships@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Aboriginal.Employment@det.nsw.edu.au


Your last chance to win  
$1 000 Gift Card!! 

 
The $1 000 Coles Myer Gift Card raffle is to be extended by 

one week. 
Take advantage of this to get your tickets back in to school.                              

Sell to family and friends. 
The new courts will be a fantastic sports facility   

and all students will benefit! 

 
Please support this by returning your tickets and have your 

chance to win a $1 000! This is a fabulous prize to win,       
especially with Christmas just around the corner!! 

Tickets are only $2 each or 3 for $5. 
Return tickets by Thursday 10th September. 

Prizes drawn Friday 11th September. 
  

Remember – you’ve got to be in it to win it! 


